CHOICE REQUIREMENTS:  Section 1116(b)(E)

“Public School Choice” must be provided by schools failing to make adequate yearly progress for two consecutive years.

All children attending schools identified for school improvement are eligible to exercise public school choice, but districts must give priority to low-income students if it is not possible to serve all students.

Districts must notify parents in a timely manner and easy to understand language:

1. An explanation of what it means to be designated to be in school improvement.

2. The reasons for identification.

3. An explanation of what will be done to address the problem of low achievement.

4. An explanation of how the parents can become involved.

5. An explanation of public school choice.

Districts must allow a reasonable time for parents to notify the district of their intent to exercise public school choice.

Students may transfer to another public school in the district, which may include a public charter school, that has not been identified for improvement.

Districts must provide transportation required for a student exercising public school choice.

If public school choice options are not available:

1.  Districts may enter into cooperative agreements with nearby districts to permit transfer.

2. Districts are encouraged to offer supplemental services to eligible students.  

The district’s obligation to provide transportation for students ends at the end of the school year if the school from which the student transferred is no longer identified for school improvement.

Information regarding public school choice can be found in a letter from Secretary Rod Paige located on the United States Department of Education No Child Left Behind (NCLB) website at www.nclb.gov.  To locate the letter on the NCLB website, scroll down the section entitled, “Take Action…” and click on the last option, “Understand More About No Child Left Behind policy and legislation.”  Next, scroll down to “NCLB Policy and Guidance” and click “Key Policy Letters signed by the Education Secretary or Deputy Secretary.”  Next scroll down to a letter dated June 14, 2002 and click.  

Additional public school choice information can be found on the menu bar of the NCLB website by clicking “For Parents.”  Next scroll down and click “What to Know.”  Then click “Frequently Asked Questions” found in the left margin.

